# H.E. Parker Reserve



## Net Post

HPRTC Newsletter - February 2019

#### **President's Report**

Summer greetings 2019,

Welcome to all new and returning members. Our court facilities are now completed and looking fantastic. A warm start to the beginning of 2019 should test our fitness levels as competition tennis has resumed for most of us. There are new teams in all associations entered so please put your hand up as an emergency if you have not already done so (Chris 0401722040).

All teams are required in the adult sections to bring supper and milk, if playing at home, to share with your opposition team after the match.

A reminder of General housekeeping post-match for all players, do dishes, vacuuming, and checking bathrooms are clean. Please place used balls into the cupboard between the office door and lost property basket in the box marked Competition Balls. Check external toilet is locked with swipe card, and Arm and lock the clubrooms when leaving is most appreciated.

Also, we seem to have had an enormous amount of property left behind last year so let's aim to remember to take all our clothing, racquets, covers, drink bottles and shoes home with us this year. Should you have lost something please check the local opportunity shop in Heathmont where we have donated them.

An exciting new initiative which we would like to become an annual event is a round robin with dinner open to all people. Please consider taking part in this social event which will be professionally catered for and we hope will be great fun. It's an opportunity to bring that friend who is always saying that they "must come down one day". The event is taking place on the 16th of March, play starts at 12:30pm and the entry fee (all inclusive) is \$50 per person. Please contact Ben Longridge should you have any questions or if you'd like to enter this event.

Please treat our courts and equipment with respect. There has been a spate of Court bag breakages recently. Please do not allow anyone to stand on the mat while being pulled. They are time consuming to fix and expensive to replace. If it continues the replacement bill will be sent to the offenders. Yes, the CCTV footage can see you.

Sue Moreland, Happy Hitting!

**General Committee:** 

#### 2018 / 2019 Committee

President: Sue Moreland, 0425711364, president@hprtc.org.au

Vice President: Mal McDonald, 0407303407, maintenance@hprtc.org.au

Secretary: Lenelle Thomsen, 0413410091, secretary@hprtc.org.au

Treasurer: Tanya Dearsly, 417381863, treasurer@hprtc.org.au

Assistant Treasurer & Saturday Social: Peter O'Connor, 0417144374

IT Officer: Shaun Mitchell, 0418531421

Membership Rep & Night Rep: Chris Wishart, 97293662

Mid-week Ladies: Ros Brereton, 97293259

Junior Tennis Convenors: James Wotherspoon, 0407257318

James Wallerspeel, 6 101201010

Luke Humphris, 0409905366

Night Rep: Don Hamilton, 0414538336, don@hprtc.org.au

Head Coach: Ben Longridge, 0413619028, coach@hprtc.com.au

Chris Hall, 0414355606

Pat Brewer, 0412171939











# H.E. Parker Reserve



### Net Post

**HPRTC Newsletter – February 2019** 

#### **Saturday Social**

If you are around on a Saturday, come down for a hit, play starts at 2pm. There is always a friendly face at Saturday Social. All welcome, even visitors (First time free).

Peter O'Connor (Saturday Social Rep)

#### **Banking Details**

Bank: Bendigo Bank Account: HE Parker TC
BSB: 633 000 Account No.: 133 850 826

#### **Sponsor News**

**Barry Plant Real Estate Heathmont branch**: The club receives \$500 from any member selling or leasing their properties through Barry Plant in Heathmont. Please consider making use of their services if you're able to. Thank you

All Sports Sportswear (4 Corporate Boulevard in Bayswater): Continue to support us with fabulous offers available on all sportswear and equipment. WELL worth your time to pay them a visit.

**Bakers Delight**: Continue to supply the club bread due to you using the loyalty number (2017) for HE Parker TC every time you shop. Thank you.

#### **New Members**

We would like to welcome Mick and Joel Smith, Brett Hinkley and Ethan Bato as new members to our club.

### Proully quasered by Heatmost Community Back's Branch





#### **Key Dates**

#### Saturday 16 March - 12:30pm start

Member & Guest Round Robin, \$50 person (\$100 per pair), please RSVP at <a href="mailto:advantedge@hotmail.com">advantedge@hotmail.com</a> by Friday 1st of March.

#### **Member News**

Congratulations Arya Dubey! Arya was the runner up at the 2019 Boroondora Summer Series #3, in the Boys Singles 11 JDS Day 1 Event. Wishing Arya continued success at future events!



